EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

             MEETING

January 19, 2010
ATTENDEES: Lorna Corrigan, Maggie Gow, Doris Hatton, Sandra Ingalls, Joellyn Jackson, Bernadette Lamarca, Evan Moses, Ralph Sanders, Rob Simonsen, Ginger Stackpole, Lee Wilcox
Meeting started at 7:00 PM

Last meeting’s minutes reviewed, approved, seconded.

GENERAL ISSUES
Branch-wide emails – Evan Moses
· See October minutes for explanation of email blocks
· Running low on block space
· Save enough block space for Salmon Bake and Awards Banquet

· Rich Barringer to make block allotted to Everett branch bigger

· Evan working on changes on website

Avalanche awareness program – Lorna Corrigan, Lee Wilcox
· Avalanche course standards still in progress

· Every branch doing their own thing

· Avalanche Level I Course has become rather a misnomer due to the confusion with Avalanche Awareness ??

· Either not call Avalanche Level I Course because it means different things with different branches or have those involved accredited to the Level I standard to be able to teach the course from branch to branch

· Use accredited instructors who can teach same curriculum from branch to branch

· Oyvind Henningsen and Mike Palmer to take a two-week training to get a center level of accreditation to be Level II instructors

· AIARE – The American Institute for Avalanche Research and Education

· Course changes every year

· Emphasis in course is growing

· Upholding standards and everybody is leaning toward AIARE standards

· Must be a Level III instructor to be AIARE Level I instructor

· Course provider must be a Level III instructor

· Clubwide Safety Committee should be involved
· Not all branch chairs are in favor of a mini summit for avalanche course due to cost and logistics

· Avalanche awareness is the biggest program/class in the branch
Other issues
· Dates of next two meetings

· March 23, 2010 – emphasis on Awards Banquet and Salmon Bake

· May 18, 2010 – budget due by June 1, 2010
· Lorna Corrigan is club secretary

· Club getting 501c3 status

· Mike Mashock is new Scrambling Chairperson

· Program Committee – clubwide

· Involves course development, brainstorming

· Looking at innovations in terms of what kinds of course we offer

· Develop youth involvement

· Find a person to represent branch

· Course tracking

· Good resource for data mining

· Baker Lodge changed to 501c3 status

Budget – Maggie Gow
· CD matures on January 21, 2010, need to decide investment options

· Budgeted $2,400 into admin because prior year has been skipped
· Interest generated by $85,000 is deposited in the checking account and used for admin

· No idea what the exact interest amount, main clubhouse has the information

· Motion to rollover $85,000 to 9-month risk-free CD until Maggie has researched for a better investment opportunity approved

Stevens Lodge
· Water bill dropped 30% after replacing bathrooms with low-flush toilets
· Lodge will be added this year to the National Register of Historic Places – cannot make changes to the building

Trustees Report – Rob Simonsen
· Rob made it to BOT meeting

· Martinique Grigg – Executive Director, wants full board support to take the club to 501c3 status

· Membership has declined; revenues depend on membership
· Meetup.com – means to get the word out and recruit members

· As membership declined, programs declined

MOFA – Joellyn Jackson
· No chairperson yet

· Joellyn wishing to resign from Course Coordinator position
· Red Cross is changing standards

· MOFA is based on Red Cross content

· First Aid is changing

· MOFA dates:

· March 11, 2010 – 6 – 10 pm

· March 20, 2010 8am – 8pm
· March 21, 2010 8am – 5pm

· Need victims

· Need one experienced Mountaineer member who would like to re-certify MOFA training as a Teaching Assistant; cheaper but more time-consuming due to the 3-hour lecture before MOFA
· Only 20% - 30% of instructor group are Mountaineer members

· The rest are SAR and BOEALPS members

Website – Evan Moses
· Branch website will be changing

· Need to decide which one of two sites to replace our current site

· There will be more videos of different activities, less text

· Prototype display in March meeting

Skiing – Lee Wilcox
· Great avalanche course – 50 students

· Great backcountry course – 49 students

· ~ 20 instructors

Hiking – Ralph Sanders
· May be off to an early start

Kayaking – Ginger Stackpole
· Getting standardized clubwide

· Course details in the main website

· Course schedule:

· April – 4 lectures, 1 open water, 1 pool

· May – student paddle mandatory

Live Love Laugh – Sandra Ingalls
· Article in the Go Guide generated a $200 donation
· First meeting last week

· Strategic Planning on February 11
Bits and pieces
· Jim Harvey, Tacoma branch secretary to check out other branches and get the Family Committee re-activated

· Need a Banquet Committee to get plans put together for the Awards Banquet

· Radical Reels will happen in March 2011
Meeting adjourned 9:10 pm. Next meeting, March 23, 2010
